
May 22, 2024 

 

Dear Public Utility Commission: 

 

As you conclude your biennial process to revise net metering rates, we the undersigned members of the 

Vermont General Assembly urge you to reject the Public Service Department’s recommendation that would 

make it more costly for Vermonters to go solar through the net metering program for the seventh time since 

2017. 

 

For over a decade, net metering has been Vermonters’ single most effective program for going solar. 

However, the compensation for net metering has declined steadily since 2017 and annual installations have 

fallen by a third as a result. 

 

Given the urgency of the climate crisis before us, we ask that you make it easier, not harder for Vermonters to 
access net-metered solar, particularly in the built environment like homes, parking lots, and commercial 
buildings.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
Representative Peter Anthony  
Representative Julia Andrews  
Representative John Arrison  
Representative Angela Arsenault 
Representative John Bartholomew  
Representative Daisy Berbeco  
Representative Scott Beck  
Representative Seth Bongartz 
Representative Lucy Boyden 
Representative Michelle Bos-Lun  
Representative Jana Brown 
Representative Mollie Burke  
Representative Scott Campbell  
Representative Conor Casey  
Representative Robin Chesnut-Tangerman  
Representative Kevin Christie  
Representative Brian Cina  
Representative Esme Cole  
Representative Mari Cordes  
Representative Kari Dolan  
Representative Abbey Duke  
Representative Caleb Elder  
Representative Bobby Farlice-Rubio 
Representative Troy Headrick  
Representative Rebecca Holcombe  
Representative Bob Hooper  
Representative Jay Hooper  
Representative Mary Howard 
Representative Kate Logan  

 
 
 
Representative Emilie Krasnow  
Representative Jim Masland 
Representative Kate McCann  
Representative Jubilee McGill  
Representative Kristi Morris  
Representative Mike Mrowicki  
Representative William Notte  
Representative John O'Brien  
Representative Carol Ode 
Representative Phil Pouech  
Representative Monique Priestley  
Representative Barbara Rachelson  
Representative Mike Rice  
Representative Tristan Roberts  
Representative Larry Satcowitz  
Representative Taylor Small  
Representative Amy Sheldon  
Representative Trevor Squirrell  
Representative Tom Stevens  
Representative Tristan Toleno  
Representative Dara Torre  
Representative Chip Troiano  
Representative Kirk White  
Representative Jonathan Williams 

 

 

 

  


